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Portobello Primary School

Weekly Newsletter – 14th June 2018
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Achievement Assembly

This week children have been awarded certificates for ‘determination’.  Well done to the following children:

Reception: Charlie Huntley         Year 1: Lucy Failes & Lola Tweedie            Year 2: Lacey Powell    
Year 3: Joshua Wardle    Year 4: Leon Burdon     Year 5: Luca Reay       Year 6: Talia West 
Celebrating Attendance 

Well done to Year 3 for the best attendance this week!
Whole school attendance: our whole school attendance is 96.3%!! Keep it up everyone!
Ofsted Report 

We hope you are delighted with our latest Ofsted report.  If your child did not bring one home yesterday copies can be 

picked up from the school office or the report can be viewed on our school website.

Staff changes
Come July 20th Year 6 will not be the only leavers this year.  We will be saying a fond farewell to two extraordinary Teaching Assistants, Mrs Mahone and Mrs Keith, who many of you know very well.  Both ladies have been at Portobello for many years and they will be hugely missed by us all.  In addition Ms Dunn who has led our school’s amazing art curriculum will be moving on.  She has taught so many of your children and has been a real asset to our team.  We wish these talented friends lots of happiness in the future and will always have an open door for visits. 
Educational visits and Sporting events
Please make sure you return permission slips promptly for your child to attend events out of school.  Your signature is 

required to demonstrate your understanding of any potential health and safety risks. 
Cash to the office

Please make sure that any money handed in to the office is in a named envelope stating what the payment is for.  We are all set for a September launch of our online payment system. 

Sports Days

Weather permitting we will be holding our two Sports Days next week!! Please make sure your child comes to school with their P.E. kit including a t-shirt with their team colour, a water bottle and a cap.
Arrive for a 1.30pm start to see your child compete!  Please make your way to the school field via the Key Stage 2 pathway and gate. Some seating will be available along the length of the field closest to school.

To help us with Health & Safety we ask that you do not come over to the children’s side nor shout them over to you. 

At the end of the event children will be taken back in to school and dismissed from their usual doors.  We would appreciate it if all parents and carers stayed on the field until we have it cleared of children.

Message from Governors 

The staff of our school work tirelessly to provide the best for all of your children as demonstrated by our recent Ofsted report.  As Governors we expect them to be treated with respect at all times and will actively challenge any incidents to the contrary.  D. McGuiness (Chair) 
Important Dates  
	


9.30am Tues 19th June – Year 3 class assembly 
1.30pm Tues 19th June –  Reception and KS1 Sports Day 

3.30pm Weds 20th June – Family Football event for School Games Day 

9.30am Thurs 21st June – Year 4 class assembly 
1.30pm Thurs 21st June –  KS2 Sports Day [image: image4.png]hikeit
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